

Landscore Primary School Newsletter - No. 3 Spring 2020

Friday 24th January 2020

QE Transition Choir

The transition choir, for Years 5, 6, 7 & 8, meets every Monday at 4:00pm. The choir is led by Emily Morgan and is held in the Music Block on the Barnfield Campus. Please search for Crediton Transition Choir on Facebook for more information.

Peanut Allergy

Please can I remind everyone that we have a child in school with a serious peanut allergy so although we have a 'no nut' policy in school, it is paramount that no peanuts are brought in. Please can you check any cereal bars which you may send into school as some of these may contain peanuts.

Friends of Landscore Meeting

There will be a meeting on Tuesday 4th February at 6:00pm for the Friends of Landscore. Please come along to help support this great group of people as they plan more events and fund raising opportunities to support the children at Landscore.

Dear Parents and Carers,

NSPCC Dance-a-thon As you know, the NSPCC visited our school on Monday and delivered their 'Speak out. Stay safe.' assembly to share information with your child about how they can keep themselves safe from harm and get help if they have any worries. As a charity, they carry out valuable work across the country and provide a helpline 24 hours a day for children. They can only provide these vital resources thanks to the financial support and generosity of their supporters. Therefore, we have chosen to support the valuable work of the NSPCC this term by taking part in a fundraising event, and I would really value your support and encouragement. We will be running a 'Dance-a-thon' all day next Friday in school and we are asking the children to collect sponsorship money for doing this event. It would be fantastic if you could support your child's participation by returning the sponsor form and any money raised to school by **Wednesday 5**th **February** 2020. By supporting the NSPCC we can work together to end child abuse.

Eco Bricks Thank you to everyone who has sent in their eco bricks so far (2I bottles packed full of plastic) - Miss Brown is getting quite excited about the furniture she can make for the EYFS playground with all the bottles. However, some bottles are not quite packed full enough and some people have just been sending in the plastic rubbish so Miss Brown has decided to run an after school 'eco brick club'. The club will take place at 3:30-4:15 every Monday in the Reception class. Parents and children are invited to 'drop in' to help make the eco bricks or to simply drop off any plastic rubbish or bottles.

<u>Children's Mental Health Week</u> Monday 3rd February starts Children's mental health awareness week and we will be working with all the children to raise awareness of the importance of keeping our minds healthy. Thursday 6th February is also an 'Inside Out' Day to raise awareness of people looking differently on the outside to how they may feel inside so we will be wearing an item of clothing inside out on that day in school.



<u>Newspaper Plea</u> KS1 classes are making papier mâché islands next week and would really appreciate any old newspapers that you may have lying around. Many thanks.

Forest School Class Sessions

31.1.20	Miss Coney	6.3.20	Mr Willcox
7.2.20	Mrs Steph Williams	13.3.20	Mr Wills
14.2.20	Miss Brown	20.3.20	Mrs Sarah Williams
28.2.20	Ms McKeon	27.3.20	Miss Maddison

<u>Crediton Community Bookshop</u> is hosting a fun-filled, family-friendly performance of 'Pugs of the Frozen North' on Saturday 22nd February, 2:30pm at the Old Town Hall. Tickets will be £7.00 for an adult and £5.00 for a child and will be available next week on the bookshop's website.

<u>Congratulations</u> to Isobel Waltho who has received a fabulous Blue Peter Music badge for her guitar playing and singing (which she often does in her bedroom!). The badge, which has been designed by Ed Sheeran, allows Isobel entry to over 300 places nationwide. Well done Isobel and keep up that love of music.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. *Debbie Main*